
2025 Street & Utility Improvements Project Open House #1 

Thursday, August 1st from 4:30 – 6:30 p.m. 

Le Sueur City Hall Council Chambers 

 

The City of Le Sueur invites you to attend a public open house meeting for the 2025 (N 

4th St and Cathcart St) Street & Utility Improvements Project on Thursday, August 1st 

from 4:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. in the Le Sueur City Hall Council Chambers, 203 S 2nd St, Le 

Sueur.  

The project is proposed to include N 4th St from CSAH 22 (Bridge St) to CSAH 35 (Dakota 

St) and Cathcart Street from N 4th St to CSAH 22 (Commerce St). The project is needed to 

reconstruct failing pavement, replace all underground utilities, address drainage 

concerns, convert overhead electric to underground electric, and upgrade pedestrian 

facilities. 

The upcoming open house is an opportunity to learn more about the project 

background, proposed roadway improvements, project schedule, and more. 

Please review the project website for additional information at: https://clients.bolton-

menk.com/lesueur2025improvements/  

PROJECT TIMELINE:  

• Summer 2024: Open House #1 & Improvement Hearing 

• Summer 2024 – Winter 2025: Final Design and Construction Documents  

• Fall 2024: Open House #2 

• Spring 2025: Construction Begins & Open House #3 

• Fall 2025: Assessment Hearing 

• Summer 2026: Construction Ends 

Contact Cory Bienfang, City Engineer, at (507) 995-2936 or 

cory.bienfang@bolton-menk.com with any questions.  
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